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Oppose restarting Russell City Energy Power plant, I work on Bay 
Center Place in Hayward 

Good day,  
 

I work in Hayward off of Whitesell St. I also own a private business - I reside in and 
have purchased a family home elsewhere in the city.  

 
I support the City of Hayward in their opposition to restarting the 'RUSSELL CITY 
ENERGY' power plant without further investigation and/or review. This possible 

reopening was necessitated and preceded by a catastrophic event: An explosion event 
where *shrapnel* was launched into the air of the surrounding neighborhood - and it is a 

neighborhood, This area is not just daytime-use industrial buildings.  
 
If the company is truly in compliance then how could there have been a catastrophic 

explosion event of this magnitude - one that sent shrapnel far away and outside the 
confines of the plant and its properties? Commissioners, metal SHRAPNEL flew into the 

air and landed. This event should not be minimized.  
 
Why would this power plant or any other be rubber-stamped to reopen without more 

information? Please investigate this explosion first. Common sense should prevail, 
nothing less than common sense. There was an explosion with shrapnel!  

 
Thank you for reading. 


